MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
TOWNHOMES II OF FAIRFIELD, INC. HELD ON MONDAY, MAY 16, 2016 AT 7:00 PM, IN THE CLUBHOUSE
Larry Abrams called the meeting to order at 7:09 PM. The Meeting was properly noticed. 
ROLL CALL

Those members present were Larry Abrams. President, Lester Wild, Vice President Rachelle Cohen, Secretary. Also present was Suzette Lewis of Residential Management Concepts, Inc. and Thomas Tighe of Tucker &Tighe, P.A.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Larry Abrams moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting that was held on April 18, 2016 as presented; second by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor. Motion carried.
FINANCIALS
Currently there is and unaudited amount of $25,025.26 in the operating account. There are currently 2 units that the board would like to consider taking legal or late notice actions on. 
LEGAL PRESENTATION

Thomas Tighe from the Law office of Tucker & Tighe gave a legal presentation to the board explaining what legal services their law office has to offer. The firm has been in business for (33) thirty three years and many attorneys and paralegals to assist with Condo/HOA issues. The firm handles collection issues with a policy no collection, no fee no bill. The attorneys charge $175 an hour and the paralegal charge $75 an hour. After a discussion with the board about concerns that the association currently has with collections and violations and the fact that the documents need to be amended, the board agreed that new legal representation was imperative. Lester Wild made a motion to approve Tucker and Tighe as the new legal representation for the association. Second by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor motion carried. The board will do a final review of the contract and have the contract signed and sent to the law office the following day.
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OLD BUSINESS

5112 Point Emerald Lane
A discussion about the continuation of repairs for 5112 Pointe Emerald Ln. The repairs have already begun to the unit and additional proposals were presented for carpet replacement. After a review of the proposals, Larry made a motion to approve the proposal from Empire Today for $1400. Second by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor. Motion carried. The conversation continued about the urgent need to rent the unit. The board would like to be able to rent the unit anywhere from $2000 to $2500 a month if possible. The board would like inquires to be made about possible real estate agents that could possible rent the unit. 
Landscaping 
A conversation began about the landscaping issues with the hedges along Fairfield Drive. The hedges are not being maintained as frequently as the hedges along NW 8th street. The boars would like the Master board to be notified that improvements need to be made with the maintenance of the hedges. Another discussion began about the landscaping with Townhomes II. The board feels that the landscaping company needs to pay more attention to the community in trimming and maintaining the walkways of the homes. Also the board would like to be notified when Carlos from Sunset Tropical will begin the remaining mulching to the backs of the units.
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:17 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 
On behalf of the Secretary, 
Of the Board of Directors, 
Townhomes II of Fairfield, Inc.  Homeowners Association
